Town of New Boston

Selectmen's Meeting Minutes

May 5, 1997

PRESENT: Gordon A. Carlstrom, Selectman

Harold C. Strong, Selectman Susan J. Clay, Selectman

Todd I. Selig, Town Administrator

The Board of Selectmen met at 5:30 p.m. on Clark Hill Road to mark trees in preparation for the scheduled Planning Board Scenic Road Hearing scheduled for May 20, 1997 with Dick Moody, Road Committee; Lee Murray, Road Agent; Rick Riendeau, Road Committee; Gary Robbins, Road Committee Applicant; and Bruce Fillmore, Road Committee Applicant. A number of residents from Clark Hill Road were also present for the walk. Trees were marked with bright pinkish/orange ribbons and orange paint. Some trees were also marked with lime green ribbons when the Board ran out of the previously noted color.

Following the tree marking, the Selectmen, Lee Murray and members of the Road Committee visited the Kachavos residence at 200 Clark Hill Road to inspect a number of road issues located along Clark Hill Road in front of this address noted in a letter from Kathryn and Louis Kachavos to the Selectmen dated May 1, 1997.

At approximately 7:50 p.m., the Selectmen and Road Agent Murray returned to the Town Hall to review miscellaneous paperwork and materials.

Selectman Clay made a motion to appoint Mr. Gary Robbins to the Road Committee for a three year term to expire in March of 2000. Selectman Strong seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

Selectman Clay made a motion to appoint Mr. Bruce Fillmore to the Road Committee to fill Harold Strong's vacant seat which expires in March of 1998. Selectman Strong seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

The Board signed Intent-to-Cut forms.

The Board reviewed and/or signed other miscellaneous correspondence and materials.

The meeting was adjourned at approximately 8:45 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Town Administrator